CRANSLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

held in Cransley Village Memorial Hall

On Thursday April 13th 2017
PRESENT:- 
Cllr. R Barnwell

Borough Cllr. C Morton

Cllr. P Appleby

Borough & County Cllr J Hakewill
Cllr. A Bussey


1 member of the public
Cllr. D Whalley

Cllr. R Whalley 

Mrs T Lacy

Cllr. Littler attended part way through.
16. 91.1 CHAIRMAN`S OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and repeated the fact that it was a pity that so few people had come. 
16.92.2 APOLOGIES

Received from Cllr. Ablett, Mrs S Cattell and Mrs K Payne 

16.93.3 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD APRIL 7th 2016
These were read out by the Chairman and signed as accurate.

16.94.4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES -None

16.95.5. CHAIRMANS REPORT

The Chairman reported briefly on the achievements of the Parish Council during the year. GCPC now has a full complement of Cllrs. with Amanda Bussey joining in August 2016. Thanks were given to Cllr. D Whalley for his work on the War Memorial refurbishment which has been completed with finance from the War Memorial Trust  and the ongoing project, the Information Board for the Sculpture. GCPC is working towards having a Neighbourhood Plan but needs to know from KBC how many new houses are planned for the future, it is also in the process of adopting the phone box, and there are various suggestions for its use. Cllrs. and Clerk had attended various meetings and training sessions during the year. Cllr. Barnwell thanked all the Cllrs and Clerk for their work in the year. 

 16.96.6. COUNTY CLLRS REPORT

Cllr. Hakewill asked about the now demolished 30mph sign at the north end of Loddington Rd. This happened in early March and Mrs Lacy had reported it to Highways, Ian Boyes who agreed to arrange a repair. He also agreed to contact police.

Cllr. Hakewill will follow this up. There will be extra finance from NCC for adult social care, with the elderly as a priority. Travellers’ sites are needed and this is an ongoing project. Northants has 1000 children in care and 125 asylum seekers.  
Cllr Hakewill gave an informative brief on what the proposed Unitory Authority would be. At the moment it is inefficient with, among other things, NCC responsible 
for roads, social care, libraries, and depositing of waste and KBC responsible for housing and collecting waste. The proposal is to have one authority with Parish Councils. Kettering would be a parish. Cllr. Hakewill was asked if he would send these extensive details to the Parish Council and he agreed.
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16.97.7. BOROUGH CLLRS REPORT

Both Borough Cllrs. reported on the Gipsy Lane junction as it affected Thorpe Lane and Gipsy Lane. Nothing has been positively agreed. KBC wants to provide superfast broadband for the whole area. Cllr. Morton is working on the planning committee and there are proposals to provide council houses.
16.98.8 HIGHWAY WARDEN REPORT

Cllr. Appleby spoke of the Enhancement Gang project and that it had failed in Great Cransley in 2016 but a request has been submitted again for this year.
The problem with lorries and dirt on the road connected with the loam company has reduced considerably.  Tar and gravel etc. was tipped at the end of Church Lane and there was an untidy tarmac road repair near Cransley Wood. It was pointed out that the lane past the entrance to the cemetery is a private. 

16.99.9. FOOTPATH WARDEN REPORT

None. Kevin Burton does keep the GCPC informed on a regular basis. The problem of a locked gate on GG2 has been corrected and he is in touch with the owner of the field through which GG7 passes as again this has been seeded and the footpath is not obvious.
16.100.10 POLICE REPORT -None
16.101.11 VILLAGE HALL REPORT

Sue Cattell sent a report which was read out, saying the Village Hall was used on a daily basis by groups, clubs and for private functions. The weather did not help the main events last year and numbers attending were down. A letter will be delivered to every house with details of the flower show to encourage people to enter. Sue wished to thank all members of the committee including a new member, Jane Coleman and all those residents and friends who continued to make cakes and offer raffle prizes etc.
16.102.12 ST. ANDREWS’ CHURCH REPORT-None

16.103.13. NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH REPORT

Mrs Payne sent her report saying apart from delivering the quarterly newsletter Cransley NHW members have not been very busy. Mrs Payne will be attending the AGM on 27th April and will feed back any relevant information.
Information was received on’ What is happening in the NHW management community’ and ‘What consumers can do to protect themselves’, Some information will be put on the GCC website and in the Cransley Chronicle.

16.104.14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS-None

16.105.15. CHAIRMANS CLOSING REMARKS

The Chairman formally ended the meeting and invited visitors to remain if they wished.

Signed………………….                                      Date……………………
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